Sartembar~ 2¢, 1572
Te:r Guilderlzrd Planninz Commissior

I wouid like to Thank vou for agreeing to let us speak with
you tonight coneerning the matter of rezonire, (or grantinz
speeial use permits for), certain prorerties on the ncrth side
cf Western Averue hetween Elmwood Street and Hannzh®s Drug S<ore.

A number of veople asked me TO convey certain polints tc o
andi T have tried to ccmpile them for you in the folleowing lis=:
L. We feel <hat the initiators of reques®s to change the use

of these residential »roperties should Ye resvonsible Irx

e3tablishirg the need for the change. We feel that this

should include evidence that commercial zoned opremerty s

nct available in *he area, sni that the ccndliticns =et

forth in the Tovm of Guilderlzand Zonirg Law under the
speclial use permits sections should be met,

2e We feel that all of the reasons =nd arguements given at
the time of the adoption of the Tow»n Master Plan (701) are
still valid. There is no evidence that the homes on
Western Avenue have lost their value as homes, In fact,
vacancy is not a problem and several residences on Western
Avenue have recently been purchased to be used as homes,

3o The primary reason this area seems to be desirable for
commercial use seems to be finaneial, The fact that this
area does not have the necessary services usually required
of a commercial development is probably the real reason for
this, In particular, the storm sewers on the eastern ha¥#
of the seeticn of Western Avenue under diseussion are
already inadequate and are the cause of flooding of basements
when only a moderate rain falls. Any additional blaektopping
in this area would aggravate this situation. It would seem
that to approve of such blacktopping, or possibly requirinz
it for parking faeilities, would mean the Town of Guilderland
would be resronsible for further damage which eould cccur,

With respect to the finaneial asvects, we feel that it
is the resvonsibility of the planning commission to
determine the most desirable use of property, and that if
the financial aspects are the most important, then there is
no need for a planning commission, sinece this is the way
most areas develop naturally,

L, Finally, we ask what kind of "planning" can be involved when
serious consideration is given to using properties such as
these for business when they are surrounded by resideneces,
they have inadequate aceess and parking facilities for
customers, and they have inadequate space to furnish these
neeessities for business?

When considering business use of this property, what
kind of growth potential is available? What solutions
then when the existing situations are not tolerable?

We pgfe you to not allow the change at this time of our
residential neighborhood,

Sineerely yours,
ccs Members of the Tcwn Board Lloyd Lininger, 20 Glenwoeod St,



